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Father Bill Kempf, Pastor 
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Retired Archdiocesan Priest, in Residence 
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SUNDAY LITURGIES 

Saturday:   5:00 p.m. Sunday:  7:30  9a.m. & 11 a.m. 

 

WEEKDAYS 

Monday thru Friday: 6:30 a.m., 8:00 a.m. Mass 

Saturday:  8:05 a.m.  

 

HOLY DAY MASSES 

On the day 6:30 a.m., 8:0oa.m., 7:00 p.m. 

(Exceptions will be noted in the bulletin.) 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturday: 4:00 - 4:45 p.m.  

Anytime by appointment. 

 

SACRAMENTS OF BAPTISM AND MARRIAGE 

Please call the Parish Office  (314) 843-8482 

ext. 0 to make arrangements for these sacra-

ments. 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK AND  

HOMEBOUND VISITATION 

Please call the Parish Office  (314) 843-8482 if 

anyone is homebound, in the hospital, criti-

cally ill or wishes to receive the Eucharist or 

the Anointing of the Sick 

�

NEW PARISHIONERS 

We warmly welcome new parishioners and 

visitors.  Let us know how we may be of ser-

vice to you.  Our Parish believes in the Stew-

ardship Program committing to serving the 

Lord with our God-given time, talent and 

treasure.  You may    register by calling the 

Parish Office at (314) 843-8482 x0 

 

ST. JUSTIN MARTYR RECTORY 

314-843-8482 | 314-843-8507 (fax) 

 

ST. JUSTIN MARTYR SCHOOL 

11914 Eddie & Park Rd. 

314-843-6447 | 314-843-9257 (fax) 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION OFFICE 

11914 Eddie & Park Rd 

314-843-6447, ext. 2499 

 

BULLETIN DEADLINE 

10:00 a.m. on Monday 

bulletin@stjustinmartyr.org 
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Stewardship 

“Love is patient, love is kind.  It is not jealous, it is not 

pompous…”   (1 CORINTHIANS 13:4) 

Do you get jealous?  Do you focus more on the things 

that other people have than on the gifts that God has 

given to you?  Are you pompous?  Do you acquire more 

possessions to impress others?  At times we are all guilty 

of these things.  Pray for more humility.  Humility helps 

us become less “self-centered” and become more “God-

centered” for the sake of others. 
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�

General Fund Donation 

 

Month of January:    

$  102,126.25 

Please pray for the repose of the soul of:  

 

Elsie Klutho 

Died January 7, Mother of Jan Work 
 

Take her home, fill her with peace and 

bless those who will miss her. 

Birthright Heaven and Earth Club 

Our next Birthright collection will be on February 

6/7.  Thank you for your continued support of their mis-

sion.  It is greatly appreciated by both Birthright and their 

clients. 

�

Please remember to let the Parish Office know 

of changes to the prayer list by calling           

843-8482 x0.  Thank you! 

Homebound/Nursing Home Parishioners 

Dee Christian 

Mary Ann Grigone 

Christopher Hack 

June Hirlinger 

Julian Najbar 

J. Harvey Stark 

Parishioners 

Carol Bell 

Don Binz 

Mary Bolesta 

Dolores Bradford 

Deborah Busch- Cejka  

Rheal & Kit 

Desrochers 

Barbara Divincen 

Ed & Loretta Duncan 

Tina Evers 

Mary Beth Foley 

MaryLeeAnn Giardina 

LaVerne Gyaky 

Robert Hirner 

James Kelleher 

 

Ginny Kelly 

Mary Alice Kissel 

Mary Ann Kochanski 

Amanda Kulikowski 

Polet Lara 

Fran Lee 

Lorraine Leicht 

Arleen Lutz 

Sylvia Marsh  

Norm Merlo 

Kelly Murawski  

Craig O’Mara 

Molly Pieschel 

Joseph Pazdernik 

Amy Polokonis 

Tom Richard 

Lee Robben 

Julie Rogers 

Rosemarie Sabatini 

Frances & Joey 

Scharenborg 

Art Schuermann 

Marylyn Simpson 

Geraldine Steyns 

Justin Stratmann 

Jan Tedoni 

Mike Tennant 

Mayda Vigil 

Mary Wainscott 

Jeanne Wanner  

Chris Wells 

Friends and Family 

Ed Bersche�

Betty Casey�

Brendyn Driver�

Fran’s Family 

Mimi & Steve Haag�

Janet Malon            

Vicki Mansfield 

Clarence Placht 

Christi Riley 

Kris Merlo Robinson 

Kelly Ross 

Josh Stephens 

John Willett 

Mark Woodson 

Parish Library 

Look for these new books with specific themes of caring 

for the dying or a parent with Alzheimer’s, or caring for 

oneself during a time of grief:  A SHORT SPAN OF DAYS 

gives thoughtful meditations in the care for the dying 

patient, family and caregiver.  FÍERCE BLESSÍNG chroni-

cles a family’s journey through the course of Alzheimer’s. 

GENTLY GRIEVING uses experiences or “stories” to help 

people through the grieving process. The author is a 

nurse psychotherapist and pastoral counselor. 

WHEN YOU’RE A WIDOW by Clarissa Start, a former St. 

Louis Post-Dispatch columnist, who describes her sudden 

widowhood and her response to reshaping her life and 

her faith. 

Eucharistic Adoration 

Calling All Parishioners:  Next Friday, February 4, the 

First Friday of the month, we will be having Eucharistic 

Adoration in the Church from 8:30 am until 5:00 pm. As 

we do each month, we invite all of our parishioners to 

come and pray that day!  Please come for 15 minutes, or 

30, or spend a full hour with Him.  There are so many 

needs!  The same safety precautions will be in place for 

Adoration as for Mass; we will have the entirety of the 

church for seating to ensure everyone’s safety.  

We hope to see many of you in church on February 4th!  Any 

questions or concerns, please contact Jean Fiala (809�7909) or 

Carol Craft (842�2626).  Thank you!�

MASS INTENTIONS FOR  

THE WEEK OF JANUARY 30, 2022 

MON:   6:30 am:  Hoffmann and Pepperdine 

    Families 

  8:00 am:  Bill Schroeder 

TUE:  6:30 am:  John Dugan 

  8:00 am:  Robert J. Buelt 

WED:  6:30 am:  Bernard & Genevieve  

    Schroeder 

  8:00 am:  Dave Larson 

THR:  6:30 am:  Will Pepperdine 

  8:00 am:  Bill Marsh 

FRI:      6:30 am: JoEllyn & Leo Hoffmann 

  8:00 am: Sebastiana Russo 

SAT:  8:00 am:  Purgatorial Society 

  5:00 pm: Tom & Scott Erbs 

SUN:   7:30 am:   People of the Parish 

  9:00 am: Deacon  John Wainscott 

             11:00 am: Shirley Unger 



      So, the Feb. 5
th

 Celebration of Blessings/Casino Night website is LIVE. Go to 

cob2022@givesmart.com to either register or update your registration from previous years.  

Tickets for the raffle items, reservations for the Event Nights, and the Live Auction items are al-

ready open for purchase or bidding.  You can put a watch on items you want to bid on that night, 

and you phone will keep you up to date on the latest bids. All of that can be done from the con-

fines of your own home.   

        And, should you be willing to venture out, then like the last time we held the event – the Roulette, Black-Jack, Craps, 

and Poker tables will be out in the Concourse for the evening’s entertainment.  You will also find the live auction baskets 

for perusal.  (You can see the items already online, but sometimes in person gives you the best view of the items) Food, 

drink and beverage are available in the dining hall, as is quieter conversation.   

     It is not a risk free event if you go the in-person route, but we are doing our best to spread things out and create as 

much distancing from each area as we can.  Though it is hard to say where the County Mask Mandate will be by then, I cer-

tainly encourage their use, and you will find mine on when not sipping my drink or eating.   

And, to add to the fun, the ‘dress theme’ is the roaring ‘20’s – so bring those coats and tails and flappers and boa’s and we 

will see you, either virtually, or in person, on Feb. 5
th

… 

-----  

As you know, the All Things New website went live this past Tuesday.  You can access a wealth of information about this 

initiative at: www.allthingsnew.archstl.org. 
 

In the preparation stage leading up to that day, each pastor in the Archdiocese was to assemble and submit the names of 5 

people who would be the Key Parish Leaders for this process.   

Key Parish Leaders have four primary responsibilities:  

1. Publicize and support the All Things New planning initiative in their daily interactions so that as many people as 

possible can receive the invitation to participate in the process.  

2. Inform, validate and/or refine the informational snapshot of their parish provided by the Archdiocesan Pastoral 

Council so that the current landscape description is as accurate as possible.  

3. Participate in consultation sessions within their local planning areas in order to generate feedback on future 

models and strategies of parish life to the Archdiocesan Pastoral Council.  

4. Observe and summarize key discussion points at parish consultation sessions so that the Archdiocesan Pastoral 

Council can benefit from the timely and thoughtful insights of parishioners from around the Archdiocese of St. Louis. 

      So, I am happy to let you know that the following people have said yes to that role in our parish during this upcoming 

process.  They are, I believe, a representative sample of our major demographic groups, and bring their passion, practice 

and belief in the church to this process.  I am grateful to Ryan Carney, Sue Fagan, Al Hauser, Michael Hopfinger, and 

Maureen Wilke for saying yes.   

      Certainly, if you have questions, you can address them to me, but know that you are also free to ask them as well.  Be-

tween the six of us and the All Things New website, we will answer your questions and bring your concerns to this year and 

half long process.  www.allthingsnew.archstl.org. 

From the Desk of: 

Father Bill Kempf 
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January 25, 2022 

Feast of the Conversion of Saint Paul the Apostle 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

      Today, we celebrate a pivotal moment in the life of Church – one in which St. Paul was called by 

Jesus to participate in the saving story of salvation in a new way. Through St. Paul’s acceptance of 

this call, he became one of the biggest and earliest evangelizers in our Church’s history. 

     In St. Louis, we too are called to a new chapter in our nearly 200-year history. The model that 

fulfilled its mission in growing and evangelizing the Church during the last century has become ar-

chaic. Jesus is calling on us to re-energize and reshape our efforts to share His saving message. 

     I am excited to share with you today the official launch of our archdiocesan strategic pastoral 

planning initiative known as “All Things New.” Under the leadership of Father Chris Martin, Vicar for 

Strategic Planning, we will assess every aspect of our Archdiocese and make the necessary adjust-

ments to our ministries and supporting structures to reflect the needs of our communities for the next century. We antici-

pate that these adjustments will be the most sweeping changes that the Archdiocese has witnessed in its history.    

     “All Things New” seeks to enable a vibrant Catholic presence across every square mile of our Archdiocese by renewing the 

church in its mission of proclaiming the Gospel, and securing a vibrant future. Throughout this process, we will be mindful of 

our three-fold goals: engaging in unceasing prayer, defining and implementing a unifying vision, and ensuring intentional 

stewardship of the gifts that God has given to us over these past 200 years. 

     With St. Paul, let us begin this journey together with prayer. Opportunities for prayer and Eucharistic 

adoration will be held throughout the Archdiocese, asking for God to enter our hearts and minds and 

guide our actions as we consider the best path forward. 

     Throughout this process, you will have several opportunities to provide feedback on your aspirations for 

the Archdiocese. The first of these opportunities will begin on Ash Wednesday, March 2nd, where every 

Catholic in the Archdiocese will be asked to take a survey. This survey, known as the Disciple Maker 

Index, will ask you about your beliefs, participation, satisfaction, and attitudes about your faith and your 

local parish experience. I encourage you to complete this survey so your voice can be heard at this 

important moment. 

     I thank you in advance for investing and serving God’s one Holy Church here in St. Louis. Please know 

that you are in my prayers. 

Sincerely yours in Christ,     

Most Reverend Mitchell T. Rozanski, Archbishop of St. Louis 



February 5-6, 2022: Fifth Sunday In Ordinary Time  

Please note, due to swaps,�volunteers should consult with the Ministry Scheduler software for the most up�to�date information.  
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To pick up some free meals for someone who needs a 

little extra care, call or text Jeannine at 314-472-5717.  

This is our current inventory: 

Tilapia with Broccoli and Tomatoes** (2) 

Egg Casserole with Sausage and Vegetables (4) 

Egg Casserole with Vegetables * (5) 

Mac n Cheese * (3) 

Chicken and Wild Rice Pilaf (2) 

* meatless/vegetarian                         

** gluten free 

We also have vegetables, cookie dough, and bread to go 

with the meals.  The numbers above indicate how many 

pans we have available. Each pan contains 2-3 servings. 

For larger families, we send multiple pans. 

  Lector Server 
Mass          

Coordinator 

Extraordinary 

Minister 

Celebrant 

 

Deacon 

Usher / Seater 

Saturday, 

5:00 PM 

Sandra 

Hauser 

Nolan Donjon 

Max Golden 

Donovan Pieschel 

Al Hauser Dennis Gier�

Al Hauser�

Father 

Kempf 

Kurt Ahrens 

Timothy Kinealy 

Sandra Hauser 

 

Sunday, 

7:30 AM  

Tony 

Lorenz 

Joseph Bergman 

Luke Richter 

Leighton 

Wassilak 

Daniel Shepard 

Mary Ann Vitale 

Father 

Johnson 

Steve Ippolito 

Richard Tedoni 

Not Filled 

Sunday, 

9:00 AM 

Elizabeth 

Lauver 

Maria Frisella 

Mark Lally 

Luke Snow 

Paul Knese 

 

Anne Brennan 

Paul Knese 

Father 

Kempf 

Bill Frein 

Richard Tedoni 

Mike Wennemann 

�

Sunday, 

11:00 AM 

The Scouts Jacob Brinkman 

Connor Dill 

Bob Cejka Kevin Dill 

Mary Grace 

Lewandowski 

Father 

Johnson 

Deacon 

Jaeger 

Thomas Van Mierlo, Jr. 

Eric Lauver 
 

Not Filled�

Needles and Knots 

There is quilting this week  in the rectory basement on 

Monday evenings, 7-9:30, and on Thursdays, 9:30-

2:30.   The group is looking for an additional quilter for 

Monday evenings.  Call Laura at 314-729-7360 for more 

information.  Experience is welcome but not neces-

sary. The quilters are happy to teach the art of hand quilt-

ing.  

 

We want to thank you for all your prayers 

and presence at Bill's 'sending off' as Fr. 

Johnson called it.  It was an exceptional 

outpouring and we are grateful. 

Lovingly, The Bill  Marsh family 
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Track 

Attention Parents with kiddos who would like to partici-

pate in Track in the Spring of 2022.  We are looking for 

Coaches.  No experience necessary.  This is one of the 

best sports to keep your kids active and away from 

screen time.  Athletes compete in several events includ-

ing 50m dash, 100m dash, 200m dash, 400m dash, 800m 

dash, 1600m run, 4 x 100m relay, 4x200m relay, 4x 400m 

relay, High Jump, Long Jump, Shot Put, Softball throw, 

and Standing Long jump.  Please reach out to Tom Fagan

(Thomasfagan288@gmail.com) or Chris Kell

(Savannahco@aol.com) 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 

We have officially launched All Things New, the strategic pastoral planning process for the 

Archdiocese of St. Louis. All Things New will evaluate the effectiveness of the Church in St. 

Louis in proclaiming the Gospel and will identify opportunities for improvement and renew-

al within all parishes, schools, curia offices and agencies. 

Why? 

Why does the Church exist? To make disciples. Not to run hospitals, schools or homeless 

shelters. These are all good fruits that flow from discipleship…but if we aren’t making disci-

ples, the institutions become hollow. 

We all know that the Church of today is not the same that it was 50, 100 or 150+ years ago, 

and yet we are still functioning in many ways out of the same mode of evangelization. We 

have inherited a great treasure of Catholic institutions from previous generations, but as the Catholic population and 

society have shifted over the past several decades, they are no longer as effective or sustainable as they once were. 

We are closer now to 2050 than to 1950. We need to ask ourselves what our parishes, ministries and institutions need 

to look like in order to effectively share the faith in a way that is suitable and sustainable for our children and genera-

tions to come. 

What? 

We will be utilizing 3 guiding principles for All Things New: 

*Unceasing Prayer 

-Prayer resources for individuals and parishes, as well as local and diocesan events will help us to renew our own per-

sonal call to holiness and evangelization and to ask the Holy Spirit’s Guidance as we discern what is best for our local 

Church moving forward. 

*Unified Vision for Evangelization 

-Evangelization is the mission Jesus gives to us. To share the Good News is the responsibility of all of us. Yet, only 0.6% 

of Catholics say that they feel equipped to share their story and invite others into relationship with Jesus and the 

Church. We need to renew and rediscover this call in our lives. 

*Intentional Stewardship 

-The Church is made of living stones, not those of brick and mortar. We cannot allow our attachment to infrastructure 

impede our primary mission of building up disciples and saving souls. Empty churches don’t save anyone. 

How? 

Your prayers and input are needed. Opportunities for prayer, to provide feedback and to attend listening sessions will 

be occurring all across the Archdiocese. We invite you to stay informed and sign up for regular updates on the All 

Things New website at AllThingsNew.Archstl.org. Sign up today! Steadfast in Faith, Forward in Hope. 

 

God Bless, 

Rev. Chris Martin  



Catholic Schools Week Celebration!�

Sunday, January 30
th

 kicks off our Catholic Schools Week Celebration with an Open House from 9-12 in school.  Please 

stop by to see our classrooms and visit with our wonderful staff!   We have lots of fun events scheduled this week to 

celebrate the unique privilege working in a school that combines our faith with education in a family-centered environ-

ment. 

January Saints: 

Our virtue this month is fortitude, and our students will learn about one of three saints (depending on their grade lev-

el) who exemplifies the virtue.  

St. Bernadette defended the truth of her visions of the Blessed Mother in the face of harsh disbelief and ridicule.  St. 

Joan of Arc was visited by saints and asked to fight for the Catholic faith in France.  When she was put on trial for here-

sy, she would not 

deny her faith, even 

in the face of execu-

tion. St. Paul Miki 

was a Japanese-

born Jesuit in the 

1500s. He, along 

with 25 compan-

ions, were captured 

and crucified for 

their faith. From his 

cross, St. Paul Miki 

forgave his perse-

cutors and prayed 

for their conver-

sion. 

 Pictured:  our 7
th

 

grade students led 

our ProLife Mass 

last week. 
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RELIGIOUS GIFTS & DECOR | SCHOOL UNIFORMS | BOOKS & 
BIBLES STATUARY | NATIVITIES | CHURCH SUPPLIES | CANDLES 

SEASONAL & SACRAMENTAL GIFTS

SHOP ONLINE! catholicsupply.com

ST. LOUIS HILLS
6759 Chippewa Street

(at Jamieson, across from Ted Drewes) 

St. Louis, MO 63109
(314) 644-0643

O’FALLON, MO
2985 Hwy K

(at Hwy N, by Dierbergs) 

O’Fallon, MO 63368
(636) 379-3705

Relax! We’ll take it from here!

Gapsch CARSTAR Collision Center
4709 Green Park Road, St. Louis

314-894-2322

8053 Chivvis Dr - St Louis
351-3366      parishioner

www.FriendshipVillagesSTL.com

Learn about worry-free senior living.
Call us today! 

314-842-6840

B I G  F I R M  E X P E R I E N C E  •  S M A L L  F I R M  A T T E N T I O N

• Injuries • Death • Malpractice • Auto • Business • Torts

DREW BAEBLER
(314) 270-9900

www.thebaeblerfirm.com

Now located at 
Crestwood  

Executive Plaza

Long time 
St. Justin 

parishioner

9942 Watson Rd 
822-4909 

DINE IN - TAKE OUT 
 CATERING

Commercial & Residential

(314) 487-4564

PLUMBING         COMPANYPLUMBING         COMPANY
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N E I G H B O R H O O D  F R I E N D LY  J E W E L E R
Sunset Village Shops

3828 S. Lindbergh
314-842-1000 • www.huelsmanjewelers.com
Proud grandparents of two St. Justin Martyr students!

Bankhead & Firth 
 Orthodontics 

843-5553
Dr. John R. Firth DDS, MS

3890 S. Lindbergh Blvd #115

www.bankheadandfirthortho.com

314-481-7333 
Sales and Service 

Serving the St Louis Area Since 1927

Any Electrical Work of $100 or more

- FIELDER -  ELECTRICAL SERVICES, INC.

LICENSED • BONDED • INSURED 

RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL • INDUSTRIAL 

Service Upgrades • New Homes • Remodeling • Room Additions • Basements • Kitchens 

Bathrooms • Code Violations • Knob & Tube Upgrades • Back Up Generator Systems

$20OFF                                                                         314-966-3388

FUNERAL HOME

2906 GRAVOIS 
772-3000

10151 GRAVOIS 
842-4458

5255 LEMAY FERRY 
894-4500

 Mike Fontana

965-4745

BOPP CHAPEL
FUNERAL DIRECTORS

Family Owned and Operated 
Since 1902

10610 Manchester Rd.   965-7680 
www.boppchapel.com

Freezer Beef • Party Foods • Catering

H A N L E N S
BIG ENOUGH TO SERVE YOU 
SMALL ENOUGH TO WANT TO

11037 Manchester, Kirkwood • 966-8606 • D. Hanlen

H.M.S. Quality Meat Service, Inc. • B. Hanlen

Fax: 314-966-1209

MERLO 
	 PLUMBING CO., INC.

314-843-1000
www.merloplumbing.com

Plumbing • Lawn Irrigation • Fountains

Parish Member

Walnut Park 
Auto Body & Restoration

~ Since 1942 ~

Ray Maserang
9760 Watson Rd., Crestwood, MO

Phone: 314-965-2953

Patios • Driveways • Porches 
Sidewalks • Steps

 
209 S. Kirkwood Rd. 

Kirkwood, MO 63122 
(314) 821-1101 

www.junctionortho.com

We will get your smile 
 on the right track.

FREE CONSULTATION

ONE STOP 

to handle your insurance... 

auto, home, life, farm, business

CHRISTINE LIEBER 

Agent
11611 Gravois Rd. 

Saint Louis, MO 63126 

314-878-6160 

CLieber@ShelterInsurance.com

Christine Lieber Agency

We’re your Shield. 
We’re your Shelter. 
ShelterInsurance.com

DUSTIN IMGARTEN, AGENT 

734 N. Harrison Ave.  | Kirkwood, MO 63122 

(314) 471-0045  

dimgarte@amfam.com

www.dustinimgarten.com

 
Pella Windows & Doors 

17702 Chesterfield Airport Road 

Chesterfield, MO 63005 

314-714-0100

pellastlouis.com

Fully 
Insured

Free 
Estimates

314-966-8206 
www.andresroofing.com

Contact Mike Anderson to 
place an ad today! 

manderson@4LPi.com or 
(800) 950-9952 x2612


